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Since my letter last week, we have experienced a surge in students and staff who have tested positive or 
have had to quarantine due to exposure to COVID-19. Although the greater majority of these cases have not 
been school related, they have created staffing and operational issues for us due to the number in 
quarantine. 

Over the weekend and through yesterday, we had the following positive cases of COVID-19 reported to the 
district. 

• Three staff members at Black Elementary School 

• One student at the Butcher Educational Center 

• One staff member and two students at Cousino High School 

• Two staff members at our Education Service Center for Facilities, Nutrition, & Transportation 

• One staff member at Wilde Elementary School 

All students and staff affected have been notified, and all areas of the schools and centers have been 
appropriately cleaned. 

Most important, given the increase and unpredictably of the virus, it simply does not make sense for us to 
return to in-person learning at this time as staffing challenges will affect our schools. This is a very difficult 
decision for all of us, but the safety and well-being of our students and staff are our highest priority. 

After some careful review by the WCS District Crisis Team, we will pause our plans to return to in-person 
learning until Monday, January 25, 2021, the start of the second semester. Prior to our return, we will re­
evaluate our situation to ensure that schools can re-open appropriately. For now, we will continue things as 
they are with special education, and other students as needed, reporting in-person while maintaining remote 
learning for the rest of the district. 

If you have any questions, please contact your child 's school, and I will continue to update you as necessary. 
As always, please stay safe and be healthy. 

Sincerely, 

~ 
Superintendent 
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